CERTIFICATION ISSUE

Here are some comments from Sam Lott who helped formulate the APM Standards for the ASCE Committee - he is a senior person with Kimley-Horn, a consultant that has done a lot of APM work. I will follow up with Tom McGean and other APM people I know.  Others have told me that the Public Utilities Commission "certified" BART in California. 
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Hello, Jerry. 

In the U.S. there is no uniform process of "certification" of any 
transit technology, as exists in most European countries.  In a very few 
locations, such as California with the PUC and the Florida DOT, there is 
a safety certification process that is defined for that state.  The 
initiative by the federal government to have all state DOT's establish a 
safety certification process has been, to my knowledge, ineffective in 
establishing such oversight in other states.  If you contact Tom McGean, 
chair of the ASCE APM Standards Committee 
(http://www.apmstandards.org/), he can tell you how to obtain that 
committee's list of safety oversight agencies within the U.S.  Many 
systems have no real defined safety oversight agency and the owner 
becomes "self certifying".  If the ASCE standard is adopted by a local 
government as their "code", as has been done in Las Vegas, then the 
standard can be the basis for this certification. 

I am not aware of FTA, FRA or any other federal agency taking steps to 
become the certifying agency for systems in the U.S.  I do not work on 
projects very often, however, which have grant funds from either of 
these federal agencies and I may be missing something. 

In order to facilitate your communications with Tom, I have copied him 
on this email.   I will be out of the country for the rest of this week, 
so if I can help in any other way, it will have to wait until I return. 

Sam 


